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          January 23, 2024 

 

Linda D. Stender, Executive Director  

UCUA  

1499 Routes 1 & 9, North 

Rahway, New Jersey 07065           

 

Dear Mrs. Stender, 

 

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Sustainable Waste 

Management is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Union County District Solid Waste 

Management Plan (County Plan) dated January 5, 2024. This request for plan inclusion of updated 

Lot and Block numbers for Waste Management of New Jersey, Inc. located at 864 Julia Street in 

Elizabeth, New Jersey, 07201.  Block 8, Lots 741, 818, 819, 820, 1042, 1060B and 1060C are updated 

to Block 567, Lot 2 & 3, Block 578, Lots 1 & 2 and Block 579, Lot 2. Waste Management previously 

leased Block 8, Lot 822, however Waste Management no longer leases this parcel and has no future 

plans to lease this block. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11, the update to the Union District Solid Waste Management Plan can 

be accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the removal, updates and, addition of Lot and 

Block numbers to the County Plan for the Waste Management facility on Julia Street in Elizabeth, 

New Jersey, is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11. 

 

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or James 

Pellegrini at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov. 

 

 Sincerely,  

 

  

Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief  

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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